EXHIBIT C

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, TULSA DISTRICT
2488 EAST 81ST STREET
TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74137-4290

November 27, 2017

Regulatory Office

Mr. Darian Butler

Director of Engineering
Oklahoma Turnpike Authority
PO Box 11357

Oklahoma City, OK 73136-0357

Dear Mr. Butler:

Please reference your letter dated October 11, 2017, requesting a modification of
Department of the Army Permit Number OKR2006339. This permit authorized the
placement of fill material for the construction of the Broken Arrow South Loop Turnpike.

We have reviewed your request for modification of the Haikey Creek Mitigation Area.
The requested modification to allow the installation of a sewer line is approved. Please
note that annually mowing the sewer line, as proposed, is authorized; however, more
frequent mowing is not authorized. All terms and conditions of the original permit
remain in full force and effect. Please make sure that you comply with these conditions
during construction of this project. The project expiration date is November 27, 2020.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter contact Mr. David Carraway at
918-669-7618.

Sincerely,

A
An/

r
T Chief, Regulatory Office




